## Harrison West Membership Meeting March 16, 2011

Meeting called to order 7:05p.

Quorum was present

Treasurer's report Checking \$500.00 Savings \$4,519.51

Membership is 140

Park Committee The Gazebo will be installed the week of April 11-15th. The grass will be hydro seeded in the park. Playground safety surface scheduled to be installed in the next few days. The park signs placement has been decided. The river bank clean up will continue on April 1st. Honey suckle will be sprayed by the city early spring. Ribbon cutting for the park will be held with city officials. Art for the Park The first two (2) pieces are being fabricated. The other two (2) will be picked April 23, 2011. Voting will be held in the Harrison Park Community Center.

**Development** Gowdy field signs for the new building. (No show), New restaurant on Third for parking (No show), and Zeno's on Third wants outdoor seating around their building. The number of tables and chairs was not known by the applicant. Most of the concerns with this was the noise, the tree lawn remaining intact, and the poor way the property has been kept (weeds, trash, cigarette butts). Jacob Sukosd will work with the city to learn about the new guidelines regulating the outdoor seating, and the applicants need to talk to the city to see what is required of them. The owners said they are having the property taken care of by their landscapers tomorrow. Bob Mangia motioned to table the proposal until Jacob can report back with his findings, and Julie Sukosd seconded it. **Passed** 

**Bike Way** HWS met with ODOT. Plans are being completed. The path will go under the building at Goodale & Michigan. The idea of spending the 1 million dollars from Gowdy field to enhance the river walk was discussed.

**Crime Report** Theft from cars is the main crime. The crime rate is still low. **Short North Foundation** The new signs will be painted on the back side. Parking in the short north is being examined.

**Meeting** adjourned.